
  
 

B.M.I.D. Water Main Shut Down - Saturday January 30, 2016 
 
 

Please be advised, on Saturday January 30, 2016, there will be a planned shut down of water 
service in effect during the hours of 4:00 am to approximately 6:00 pm. Please be advised that 
there will be NO domestic water supply during this period. Fire and Emergency Services have 
been notified. 

This shut down is necessary for BMID to make improvements to the water supply system and 

drinking water quality.  An Ultraviolet Disinfection Facility and pipeline project valued at 

approximately $10,000,000 is currently under construction expected to be commissioned in this 

fall.  BMID will be utilizing the UV disinfection in addition to chlorination as required by Interior 

Health Authority.  Crews will make every effort to minimize the length of time customers are 

without water. 

Area of affected properties (Shown in red): 

 
 
 
Crews recommend storing water in the fridge for drinking.  Store water in your bathtub, clean 
pails, sinks, jugs or any clean container that is appropriate to hold water. We encourage the 
public to keep enough water on hand should the water service interruption be longer than 
noted. 



 
Once service has been restored, you may experience murky or cloudy water caused by air in the 
lines.  To correct, please run your taps until the water runs clear.  Domestic water supply for the 
month of February during the course of construction improvements, will be provided from the 
Rutland Water Works distribution system.  Please be aware you may notice slight changes in 
the characteristics of your water during this period. 
  
Potable water will be available at BMID offices at 285 Gray Road between the hours of 11:00am 
and 3:00pm on Saturday January 30, 2016 free of charge. Please bring your own clean 
containers, appropriate to carry water. 
 
Your co-operation and patience during the construction period is crucial and very much 
appreciated.  We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 
Should you have any questions, or require assistance during the shut down, please contact the 
BMID office at (250)765-5169. 
 
 


